

NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

January 6, 2015 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112
MINUTES

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Marynel Wahl, Ron Mott, Bob Woodill and Bruce Humphrey.
Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

ABSENT: Bill Grafton and Lori Hillstrand
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:
Motion: Ron Mott moved to accept the agenda.
Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All
7:00PM: PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 
***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

Tack Factory Pond Dam / SE52-1073 & NCC# 43(14) / Dam Removal            NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: Sigmund Kozaryn, Cardinal Cushing Centers, Inc. 
Representative: Nick Wildman, MA Div. of Ecological Restoration 
Present: Samantha woods – Executive Director North and South Rivers Watershed Association, Sigmund Kozaryn – VP of Finance – Cushing Center, Sarah Grady – South Shore Regional Coordinator – MA Maze Natural Estuary Program and Eric Hutchins – National Marine Fishery Service under the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Association.           

Introductions:  
Samantha Woods – Third Herring is a tributary to the North River, thus their interest. They are an active partner in the project and also aids in getting funding for this project.  
Sarah Grady - involved with the project from the standpoint of ecological restoration.  
Eric Hutchins – Agency provides funding for the Cardinal Cushing owners of the dam and works on the feasibility study for design and removal of the dam. 
Warren Wighers- Trout Unlimited – interested in saving the dam for the purpose of restoring Third Herring Brook as a cold water resource.

Discussion: Nick Wildman presented the Ecological Restoration Project for the Tack Factory pond removal through the use and explanation of a slide presentation. Dam is 300’ long and is listed in poor and failing conditions by the state. The dam qualifies as a project under the Wetland Protection Act. This is a priority habitat for the Eastern Box Turtle. Stream will be 14’-15’ wide. It will not be channeled but instead move naturally. The site, materials and proposed actions were explained.
Nancy Hemingway said that this is really an introductory to give an opportunity to have an overview, ask questions and a site visit will follow. This a two-part project with only a portion in Norwell and this Commission only has jurisdiction over the portion in Norwell. Bob Woodill said that the town lines should be clearly defined on the plans.

Abutters:

John Griffith – Churchill – questioned installation of the fish ladder in existing concrete in Hanover. Ron Mott clarified that this section is in Hanover and not our concern. 
Eric Hutchins said that a feasibility study showed the deterioration of the concrete. The dam is in failure mode and cannot handle the fish ladder. 
Bill Woodill said that the proposal is to remove the dam and permit it under the Wetland Protection Act.

Robert Vissur – 34 Church Street – Why is the dam being removed not the big dam at Jacob’s pond. Nick Wildman answered that this is private property and is owner driven project. Jacob’s Pond Dam – the town is not interested in removing the dam. 
Mark Hagen – 51 Tiffany Road – the spillway is in Hanover. You are going to dredge the sediments and put that along the concrete face. If the dam is in trouble isn’t that the entire length of the dam? Nick Wildman said that the dam removal breach has been sized and is no longer a dam. Mr. Hagan asked how much sediment is being removed. Nick said that there will be 718 cubic yards of sediment (which was compared to 36 gravel trucks full). Mr. Hagen said that 35 trucks will be driven right alongside of his property and asked who is responsible if any alterations need to be made?  Nick said that it is the Cardinal Cushing Center. 
Neil Donahan – 65 Tiffany - questioned the pathway of the stream – Nick Wildman explained the natural channel replacement. 
Jim Silvester – Marshfield – questioned the true course of the stream? Nick Wildman said that the only way they can infer the path is through the finitry(sp). 

Robert Vissur – elevation between the stream and the pond below? Nick Wildman said that the crest of the dam spillway is 7’.

Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue Tack Factory Pond Dam.
Second: Bob Woodill

In Favor:  All
59 Pond Street / SE52-1069 & NCC# 38(14) / Pave Lower Parking Lot             NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: Dan Leahy, Village Euro Motors, Inc. Representative: John Boardman
Discussion: John Chessia said that since the last report, they satisfied the design of the oil grid separator and added the information to the O&M. 
Conditions recommended: 
1) Cleaning up of the debris in the stream since they will be tying into the manhole.  
2) There is work in the town roadway which they will need to be permitted.
3) SWIPP needs to be updated.   

Bruce Humphrey said site would not have been approved if done today, but since it was, he asked if there is discharge into a tributary to a water supply which is not allowed by the state. John Chessia said that they’ve suggested that it is essential to a cleaner operation to the water supply. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to approve the NOI for 59 Pond Street.
Second: Ron Mott 

In Favor:  All
Marynel Wahl said there will be a secondary meeting to write up the OOC before the next meeting. Nancy Hemingway will send a copy, via email, for approval to the members.
Forest Street Extension//NCC# 40(14)/Phase 2B of Pedestrian & Bike Path      RDA / DOA (cont.) 
Applicant: Chris DiIorio, Pathway Comm. / Representative: Horsley Witten

Present: Justin Lamoureux – Horsley Witten
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway showed photos of the site with the locations of the installed stakes. Justin Lamoureux said that relocating of the stone walls is being done in three different areas and is to be discussed with the Planning Board. Stones can’t be buried with any rock over a foot in diameter removed. 
David Osborne suggested considering taking the stones that need removal and relocate them for the repair of the wall on Donovan.  Nancy Hemingway said grinding the stumps of 3 large trees which are to be removed should be considered, so not to affect the wetlands.  
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to approve a negative determination of an the RDA for Forest Street Extension with a positive 2 B not confirming the delineation , positive 5 that it is jurisdictional  under the local wetland bylaw and negative 3 that it is buffer zone only and will not have an adverse effect on the wetland as conditioned.
Second: Ron Mott 

In Favor:  All
Chris DiIorio addressed the Commission about the possibility of contributing, with the Pathways Committee for the purchase of a small piece of land. 

Pathways:

Chris DiIorio originally the pathway was going to go through miller woods and come out next to the state police station. He started the whole process with Joe Timmons to purchase a portion of his land. We got the land appraised and it came in at $1500 which was lower than Mr. Timmons expected. Chris would like to know if the Commission would be willing to put $2025 in addition to the Pathways $1500 to purchase this piece of land. 

Straw vote taken: Bob Woodill, Ron Mott, Bruce Humphrey, David Osborne, Marynel Wahl - all in favor of offering $1K, to be communicated by Bruce Humphrey to the land owner.
24 Parker Street / SE52-???? & NCC# 46(14) / Septic Repair                             NOI / OOC Applicant: Douglas Reilly / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Cons. 
Discussion: Brendan Sullivan – septic failed in front yard. House is being sold next month. Test pits were done. Septic was designed in the front yard and has been approved by the BOH. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to approve 24 Parker Street.
Second: David Osborne

In Favor:  All
55 Pleasant Street / SE52-1071 & NCC# 42(14) / Addition & Site Work            NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: Thomas Degnan / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Eng.
Nancy Hemingway said that a request to continue the hearing to January 20, 2015. 
Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue 55 Pleasant Street to 1/20/15.
Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All
299 Cross Street / NCC# 47(14) / Addition                                                             RDA / DOA Applicant: Craig Moreno / Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR 
Discussion: Brad Holmes said this is an RDA application for a 10’ x 22’ addition on a single family home. The addition is 91’ from the edge of the bordering wetland, so an aerial plan was submitted.  Erosion controls would be around the addition. There is minimal impact with the project.
Nancy Hemingway said that there is bordering land subject to flooding that is not shown on the plan, which is required with the bylaws and regulations.

 Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a negative RDA with the condition that we receive an accurate scaled plan of the addition and property. This will be a positive 2A for the BVW, a positive 2b for the bordering land subject to flooding that is not shown a positive 5 that is jurisdiction under local bylaw and a  negative 3 that it’s buffer zone only and won’t have an adverse effect.  
Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All
81 Central Street / SE52-1074 & NCC# 45(14) / Addition                                     NOI / OOC  Applicant: Karen Raccuia / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental, 
Present: Steve Ivas, Chuck Lick- Engineer and Surveyor and Jeff Fitzgerald. 
Discussion: Steve Ivas showed the plan for an 21 ½’  x 18’ addition to the west side of the home.  Bruce Humphrey asked age of leaching field – Jeff Fitzgerald answered that it was 1971.
Nancy Hemingway raises a grey zone issue as to whether the lawn constitutes wetland, but not worth pursuing. It’s long well established and not worth the discussion.

Motion: David Osborne moved to close 81 Central Street and issue a Boilerplate OOC.
Second: Bruce Humphrey 
In Favor: 
COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS
Goals for the New Year – Study the law – Attend the conference on 2/28.  
SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

Chairperson’s Notes - Marynel Wahl was told by Greg McBride the of Selectmen’s wish to have a coordinated approach to managing the property at Jacob’s farms. He suggested a meeting with two members from NCC, two members of the BOS and two members historical society to discuss the broad vision and goals to the management of Jacob’s farms. David Osborne and Marynel Wahl will attend the initial meeting. Importance of organic farming was discussed. 
Bee keeper is leaving 5 hives at Donovan -  

Open Space & Recreation

Land Protection 

Pathways – Ron Mott discussed keys for locks at the posts on the pathway. A set of keys will be kept in the glove box of the gator. 
David Osborne spoke with the Water Department regarding access to the gator when needed. Form will be prepared by Marynel Wahl and Nancy Hemingway for documenting use of the gator.  

Trail/Signage
CPC – David Osborne said that one of the articles, a sign posted on the North River for danger on rocks, is before the CPC 
Farming 

Budget – Marynel Wahl mentioned that the maintenance for trails should be presented as an article (line item) instead of an operational budget. 
Vote for maintenance of Donovan barn – all members in agreement for an article to fix the Donovan barn

MISCELLANEOUS 
        Bills: John Deere / gator, W B Mason, John Chessia - peer review
        Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the bills.
        Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All
Minutes - 6/17, 12/16, 12/22 

6/17/14: 
Motion: Ron Mott moved to accept the minutes
Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All
12/16/14: not included
12/22/14:

        Motion: David Osborne moved to accept the minutes of 12/22/14.
        Second: Ron Mott 
ENFORCEMENT / VIOLATION HEARINGS and DISCUSSIONS: 
· Violation – 135 Norwell Avenue
· BWSC Site Update – 507 Washington Street (505-509) 
AGENTS REPORT 
SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS 
EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES
And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission

Adjournment:
Motion: Bill Woodill moved to adjourn at 10 pm

Second: Ron Mott 

In Favor: All
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on January 21, 2015.

________________________________

Marynel Wahl, Chair

Norwell Conservation Commission

January 6, 2015

Prepared by Debra Kruk

January 6, 2015
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